Minutes May 5, 2016

The Minersville Town Council held a regular council meeting on May 5, 2016 at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Ward Dotson, Jared Woolf, Barry Marshall and Brady Carter.

Town Marshal Kevin Carter and Town Clerk Cherie Wood

Visitors: Valirie Short

Mayor Ward Dotson opened the meeting at 7:00 pm

Minutes: Jared Woolf made a motion to approve the minutes from April 21, 2016 council meeting without additions or corrections. Barry Marshall seconded the motion, all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Lifeguard applications were review and Jared Woolf made a motion to hire back the four that are returning from last year, Cash Marshall, Shakell Marshall, Karlie Hollingshead and Riley Marshall. Also to hire the other three that already have their lifeguard certification, Jaden Caldwell, Chacoy Wood and Angie Laird to be fill in lifeguards. Brady Carter seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Valirie Short asked the council if she could hire someone to fix the pool vacuum because it is not working and didn't work last year. She believes that something is stuck up inside and needs to have someone with a camera to go up though it and check. Sharky, who she gets her supplies from, has one that he can use. The council agreed that she should get it fixed. Valirie plans on having the pool open on May 28<sup>th</sup> for the season.

Kevin Carter went to St George and checked on the John Deere back hoe. They still are not sure what the contract price would be but they thought it would be \$900.00 to \$1000.00 a year. Brady Carter made a motion to go with the John Deere back hoe contract. Barry Marshall seconded the motion, all voted in favor. The motion passed.

Mayor Ward Dotson has asked Skip Thompson to serve on the Library Board, Skip accepted.

Cherie Wood will be working on the budget for the upcoming fiscal year, she has asked the council to let her know if there are any concerns or foreseeable things that need to be budgeted for.

Barry Marshall made a motion to pay the bills. Jared Woolf seconded the motion; all was in favor, the motion passed.

Other business that was discussed:

Mayor Dotson wants the council to be aware that Jed and Becca Albrecht has passed the time limit on their building permit to have the road to their new home paved. Mayor feels that if they could put a good chip seal on it that would be good enough. The park restrooms are progressing.

Brady Carter would like to bring the councils attention to the holes by the corner of Larry Bailey's house where the irrigation company has the valves. They are dangerous and need to be covered.

The Smithfield projects are consisting of replacing a portion of the fence at the cemetery and putting a new arch at the back entrance of the cemetery matching the front one at the front.

Brady Carter made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jared Woolf seconded the motion

Meeting adjourn 7:45pm

Cherie C Wood

Council remained for open and public meeting training webinar from David Church.